
U.S. Department of Labor     Employment and Training Administration 
      200 Constitution Avenue, N.W.  
     Washington, D.C.  20210

November 17, 2022 

The Honorable Pedro Pierluisi 
Governor of Puerto Rico  
La Fortaleza  
P.O. Box 9020082  
San Juan, PR  00902-0082  

Dear Governor Pierluisi: 

Thank you for your waiver request submission to the U.S. Department of Labor (Department) 
regarding certain statutory and regulatory provisions of the Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act (WIOA) and the accompanying plan to improve the statewide workforce 
development system (enclosed).  The waiver request was received on September 13, 2022.  

Requested Waiver:  The Commonwealth is requesting a waiver of Section 5(c)(2) of the Wagner-
Peyser Act of 1933, in order to waive the requirement to expend all Wagner-Peyser funds within 
a three-year period.    

ETA Response:  This request falls outside of the Secretary’s waiver authority and, therefore, 
cannot be approved.  The Secretary’s authority to waive portions of the Wagner-Peyser Act is 
limited to Sections 8-10.  

ETA is available to provide technical assistance to you in support of your goals.  If you have 
questions, feel free to contact my office at (202) 693-2772.   

Sincerely, 

Brent Parton 
Acting Assistant Secretary 

Enclosure 

cc:  Gabriel Maldonado Gonzalez, Secretary, Puerto Rico Department of Labor 
and Human Resources 

Jennifer Friedman, Acting Boston Regional Administrator, ETA 
Minnie R. Holleran, Federal Project Officer, ETA 
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